Subject: Comments on Changes to Support 21st Century Strategic Plan

Dear USPTO,

The changes to 37 CFR 1.98 are an excellent idea, and they should be

implemented. I would like to suggest additional paper saving ideas.
1. The changes should be expanded to all applications, and not just
to

those filed after June 30, 2003. This would continue to reduce the
paper handling and storage load.

2a. For non-U.S. patents and patent application publications, these
documents are available on many databases in image format (i.e., PDF or
TIFF). Instead of submitting a paper copy of these documents, a CD
could be submitted with image files of these documents. This would
reduce paper handling and storage of these documents.

2b. Alternatively, patents and publications from the major patent
offices

are available in many databases. For documents from patent offices
designated by the USPTO, these documents could be cited similar to the
changes to 1.98. The documents could be cited in an Information
Disclosure Statement, and the documents could be referenced from a
database similar to the referencing of U.S. patents and patent
application publications.

3. For other literature, these documents could be scanned in using
available scanning equipment to convert the documents to an image
format, such as PDF or TIFF. The image files could then be submitted
on CD. Again this would reduce paper handling and storage.
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